
This report is being presented in response to Resolution No. R-73-19 sponsored by then Commissioner 
Jose “Pepe” Diaz and adopted by the Board of County Commissioners (Board) on January 23, 2019, 
directing the County Mayor or Mayor’s designee to design, commission, and install a Wall of Heroes in 
the atrium of the Stephen P. Clark Center (SPCC) if sufficient budgeted funding was legally available and 
to prepare a written report setting forth: (i) the proposed funding source for the Wall of Heroes; (ii) whether 
sufficient funding is available to design, commission, and install the Wall of Heroes as described in Section 
2; (iii) if sufficient funding is not available, the source and amount of additional funding that is necessary 
to design, commission, and install the Wall of Heroes; and (iv) the proposed location of the Wall of Heroes 
within the atrium of the SPCC.  

On August of 2021, the Internal Services Department (ISD) met with Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz regarding 
the status of this project and to identify a location within the SPCC for a war memorial.  BEA Architects, 
Inc.  (BEA) was identified to prepare and design the concept for the memorial free of charge.  BEA 
indicated they will be providing pre-design coordination and review of existing conditions, design, 
permitting, bid and award support, construction administration support, and closeout services in order to 
witness the project become a reality for the residences of Miami-Dade County who lost their lives while 
serving in the U.S. Armed Forces. 

Through a donation by BEA, funding for the design services and construction administration have been 
identified which includes the delivery of County permittable design documents.  The permitted plans will 
be used to hire a contractor through the Miscellaneous Construction Contracts program.  Additionally, the 
County Attorney’s Office reviewed and approved the donation letter provided by BEA for legal sufficiency. 
The letter highlights and details the services being donated to the County. 

I have accepted the donation pursuant to Administrative Order 1-3, Gifts to the County.  A Memorandum 
of Understanding is being entered into between the County and BEA in order to provide the building plans 
needed to complete the design.  ISD has identified a location in the SPCC lobby for placement of the 
memorial.  Preliminary construction costs are estimated at $550,000.  Funding for the memorial will 
commence this fiscal year and end next year, as funding is identified in future budgets. 

This report will be placed on the next available Board Agenda pursuant to Ordinance No. 14-65.  Please 
contact Alex Muñoz, ISD Director, at 305.375.5893 should you require additional information. 

Attachments 

c:  Geri Bonzon-Keenan, County Attorney 
Gerald K. Sanchez, First Assistant County Attorney 
Jess M. McCarty, Executive Assistant County Attorney 
Office of the Mayor Senior Staff 
Department Directors  
Jennifer Moon, Chief, Office of Policy and Budgetary Affairs 
Yinka Majekodunmi, Commission Auditor 
Basia Pruna, Director, Clerk of the Board  
Eugene Love, Agenda Coordinator 

Date: March 18, 2022 

To: Honorable Chairman Jose “Pepe” Diaz 
 and Members, Board of County Commissioners 

From: Daniella Levine Cava 
Mayor  

Subject: Report on Wall of Heroes Memorial – Directive 182611 
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